
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

December 16, 2010
Place:

6 Timothy Lane, Marie MacDonald
Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo and


Ann Hanks
Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order by Marie at 7:20pm
Secretary’s Report:  

The minutes were presented by Ann Hanks and were accepted by the Board after corrections with a motion by Marie and a second by Bobby.

Ann also presented the annual meeting minutes of November 17th.  Jeff asked that these minutes be reviewed by each board member and corrections or additions be submitted to Ann by December 22nd.
Old Business:


The Board took up the matter of officers for the Board of 2011.  Marie as outgoing President nominated Patrick DeLorenzo for the position of President.  Patrick thanked Marie, but respectfully declined, as he felt he could not give that position the full attention he felt it deserves.  Bobby Woods volunteered to be President.  It was felt that with the elimination of tree services for 2011 which was managed by Patrick and with Jeff being gone for the months of February and March that the board positions should be reconstructed.  Patrick said he would be willing to share taking the minutes of the meetings and Jeff volunteered to remain as the Treasurer but would gladly accept help.  The decision was made that Patrick DeLorenzo would serve as secretary.  Ann Hanks would be Vice President which would include maintenance of the website and chair of the Covenant Committee.  Laurie Price will serve as Assistant Treasurer and Assistant Secretary with emphasis on learning more of the Treasurer’s duties.  Patrick will monitor Streets and Storm Drains, Ann & Bobby will work together on Irrigation & Property Maintenance.  A motion was made by Jeff to accept the slate of officers as outlined and seconded by Patrick.  Motion carried.  The board thanked Marie for serving the past 2 years as Vice President and President.

A discussion was held regarding the Annual Meeting.  It was felt that the meeting went well and the only changes for next year would be perhaps fewer refreshments and the addition of signs at the actual location to direct homeowners to the correct entrance and room.


As reported at the annual meeting only 17 homeowners sent in their survey form.  Jeff received an additional survey which he gave to Ann.  Patrick felt that the results of the survey should be posted on the website.  Bobby will work on the survey results to summarize, so that it can be posted on the website.

Treasurer’s Report:

Jeff presented the treasurer’s report.  As of December 16th, 51 homeowners have paid through the end of the year.  There are 17 homeowners – 26% of the community – that are not current in payment of maintenance fees.

Jeff reported the pending sale of the property at 16 Quail Run, which has a current balance due of $1,880.  The Resale Certificate was to be issued and the closing date was scheduled for December 17th, however, Jeff reported that there was a problem with the buyer’s loan and he was not sure the sale would go through at this point.

Because of the large number of overdue accounts, $2,500 will need to be transferred from the Reserve Fund to the checking account to pay outstanding bills through the end of the year.  The money will be returned to the Reserve Fund once 1ST quarter maintenance fees are received.


A notice was received CL&P indicating that in January 2011, they would offer a voluntary partial, or “midnight” street light option to save costs and reduce impacts to the environment.  The program requires the installation of programmable photocells on each light, less a one-time rebate of $51.16 a total cost of $1,688.11.  After discussing the proposal, the Board decided to decline participation because of the cost and the safety factor of having the lights off at midnight.


Ann suggested that past due accounts be the 2011 board’s main priority this year and that they form a plan of action since they had held numerous discussions over the past several months.  Laurie asked if the association is subject to the consumer collection laws.  Jeff will ask the association’s collection agency this question. Laurie will find out if delinquent association fees trump a mortgage lien.  Ann suggested that we send certified letters to the delinquent homeowner’s requesting that they contact a board member and set up a face to face meeting to work out a payment plan.  Jeff stated that this was tried in the past without success.   Bobby suggested that perhaps someone other than Jeff should make phone calls to these homeowners regarding their accounts.  It was decided Jeff will put together a list of the homeowner’s and what they owe and the list will then be divided among the Board members.  Marie suggested that perhaps a history of their account would be helpful for the person calling and Jeff said that Brian Spooner would be able to supply him that information.  If the telephone calls did not get results then the next step would be a letter from the association attorney.  Jeff would work on having a sample letter drafted.

Jeff said two homeowner’s had approached him and promised payments, but so far he had not received any money from them.


Bobby made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented and Patrick seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

The covenant committee reported no activity.
Trees/Street/Sewers:


Patrick reported that he has sent letters to Bartlett Tree Service thanking them for the past work and advising them that we had decided not to continue the maintenance program for 2011.

Irrigation & Maintenance:

There is nothing to be done with the irrigation system until start up in the late spring.  Bobby thought it might be a good idea to go with Russo when they reset the timers.  Marie suggested that we might consider setting them for a longer period of time and not so many days.
Russo:

Russo was on the property and did the fall cleanup as well as place the stakes for snowplowing around the Common.  Marie will now ask them to leave their maintenance notifications with Bobby instead of her.

Website:

Bobby will get together with Ann on maintaining the website for next year.  Marie thanked Bobby for an excellent job for 2010.
Common Interest Ownership Act:

The Board decided that it would not be worthwhile to have anyone attend the workshop in February, but that it would be best for someone to attend the annual meeting in March.  Since Ann had planned to attend the February workshop, she will go to the March annual meeting instead along with anyone else who decides to go.
New Business:


The following suggestions were made for the insert to be included in the mailing with the first quarter statement:  Summary of Annual Meeting, Survey Results, New Board Members, Thank you to Marie, Picking up After your Dog,  and How non-payment of Dues Affects Everyone.  Patrick volunteered to put something together and forward to the Board for comments.
Adjournment: 

At 9:30pm Jeff made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Marie seconded.  Meeting adjourned.  The next meeting is on Wednesday, January 19th at 7:00pm at 15 Timothy Lane, Jeff Olmstead.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann M. Hanks, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

